BAMPTON PARISH NEWSLETTER APRIL - MAY 2025



Hello,

Times of change are disconcerting. The upheaval in our understanding of the world, wrought by Donald Trump's return to office, is such a time. Christians in the UK (even those who share the social conservatism of US Republicans) cannot fail to be dismayed by his abandonment of allies, the rule of law, and truthful public discourse. What is the proper Christian response?

Christians might point to the teaching that Jesus Christ is "the same yesterday, today and tomorrow" (Hebrews 13:8). God is a constant we can cling to, even if the world is in flux. This can be put another way, with which non-Christians might find common ground. We believe there can be real, objective, timeless truth; things that are right and things that are wrong. We may struggle to discern exactly what the truth is, but we are confident that God's answers are the right answers, and always will be. So we do not feel obliged to blow with the political wind. We can (and should) have principled positions that are the same, even if circumstances

change. By the same token, we must be humble before God. God's ways are not our ways, and we cannot know them fully. Even if we are quite sure that we are right, it is *always* possible that we are wrong – even on quite fundamental questions.

We live in a time when concerns about immigration (some of them unjustified) are used by politicians to whip up anger and garner support. The statistics used are sometimes mistaken, misleading, or dangerously out of context. On this issue, Christians would do well to remember the repeated instruction in the Bible that "the foreigner residing among you must be treated as your native-born" (Leviticus 19:34). Jesus, in the parable of the Sheep and Goats, identifies the righteous with those who, "when I was a stranger ... invited me in" (Matthew 25:35). There may be legitimate questions that we need to address, but listen carefully to people's attitudes on this issue. God's word is so clear, and demands a selfless, hospitable approach. Make sure that the people you listen to approach immigration in that light.

The teachings of Jesus Christ were rooted in love, forgiveness, and understanding – standards by which Christians all too often fall short. Jesus instructs us to love our enemies and pray for those who persecute us (Matthew 5:44). This doesn't mean that we have to support actions that we find troubling. It does call us to respond with grace and empathy. We should be leaders in constructive and open dialogue. It's easy to fall into echo chambers, especially online, where we only hear opinions that align with our own. Meaningful change comes from understanding different perspectives, and challenging ourselves and others, using reasoned argument and evidence, not name-calling and insults. This is part of what our duty of humility demands.

The Bible also encourages us to be active participants in society. The Letter of James reminds us that faith without works is dead. We should be actively working to improve the lives of others in our own communities, and beyond, by engaging with the issues of the day, not merely acting as armchair advocates for a particular viewpoint.

It is crucial to stay informed about current events, even when we are tempted simply to disengage from the news. Staying well informed allows us to make educated decisions and exercise our God-given freedom, rather than becoming pawns in a game played by others. What is increasingly crucial is to seek out reliable sources of information and avoid the sensationalist media that exacerbate fear and division. "You shall not lie to one another," says Leviticus 19:11.

Stephen

Contact Details

Stephen Tudway, Vicar	01931 719210
Elizabeth Coy, Church Warden	01931 713211
Maureen Barber, Church Warden	01931 713314

Annual Parochial Public Meeting

The annual meeting of St. Patrick's PCC will be held on **Tuesday 15th April at 7pm** in the **Church Hall.** It is hoped that as many people as possible will attend, to learn what the Church has done during 2024 and proposes to do within the parish in the future.

COME AND JOIN US for ST PATRICK'S CAFE CHURCH

at 10am on Palm Sunday, 13th April & Sunday, 11th May when there will be a Fellowship Gathering on each occasion.

Bell Ringing

Visiting ringers and anyone who might be interested in learning how to ring are always welcome. Tower Practice dates (see Diary Dates listed at the back of this newsletter) are subject to change from time to time so please contact the Tower Captain in advance on Tel: 01931 716822 in order to confirm a date and time before your visit. Thank you.

Bampton PCC

Welcome to the valley

Over the past few months there have been a number of new people coming to live in Bampton and its surrounding area and I'm sure you would all want to extend a warm welcome to our new neighbours. Once they have settled into their new homes we hope they will come along and sample the various organisations in our community where they can be assured of another warm welcome! Most groups' activities are covered in the newsletter which has relevant contact details.

The Editor

Trustee opportunities with Bampton Trust

Last year Susan Bowman and Rachel Ardley retired from the Trust. Susan had been with the trust since 2015 and served as chairperson from February 2017 till February 2021. This year Mike Dyke also retired having been with the Trust since 2018. Thanks go out to all three for their valued support of the Trust, however this does mean we require more people to come forward and volunteer to become Trustees on the Bampton Trust.

Thanks must go to Mark Wells and BVCP and anyone else concerned in organising the Christmas tree and Carols in the community garden. Also, a big thank you for the tree donated by TW Relph and Sons. If any of you out there have any ideas for community projects, then please get in touch with us for help with funding.

Bampton Trust, set up in 1996, is a registered charity, whose purpose is to support and advance charitable purposes in Bampton and adjacent areas of the Lowther Valley here in Cumbria. Financial assistance can be made available to individuals, organisations or charities for a wide range of purposes, notably activities that will strengthen the local community or promote sustainable development. Core to the Trust is the oversight and development of five properties in the Valley, let on a low-cost basis. These will require significant investment and work (undertaken by local contractors) as we aim to raise the standard and lower the carbon footprint of our portfolio. We are also ambitious to extend the impact of the Trust potentially adding to what we have today.

We are today seeking new Trustees who can engage with and help develop the Trust's mission over several years. We are particularly interested in enhancing the diversity of the Trust's board and wish to appeal to all residents, young and old, to volunteer and represent the Trust. The reward for a Trustee is that they can make a positive personal impact on their home valley and develop relationships and life skills that can enhance the lives of their fellow residents. The time commitment is minimal, approximately 4 meetings per annum plus some ad-hoc communications in between.

What is a Trustee? Trustees have overall control of their charity (in this case, Bampton Trust) and are responsible for making sure it's doing what it was set up to do. Trustees are the people who lead the charity and decide how it is run. There are approximately 760,000 Trustees active today in England and Wales.

The formal responsibilities of a Trustee are to:

- Ensure the charity is fulfilling its purpose for public benefit
- Act in the charity's best interest
- Comply with the charity's governing law
- Ensure the charity is accountable

- Manage the charity's resources properly
- Act with reasonable skill and care

In the context of Bampton Trust, your passion for your local community is the most important attribute.

We have genuine interest in what is happening in the Valley and a desire to strengthen our community. If you are interested in becoming a Trustee, have an idea of how to make an improvement to the wellbeing of the community with the aid of a grant or require financial assistance, then please get in touch.

Current Trustees are, Mark Wells (Chair) Alison Kitchen (Treasurer) David White, Jane Storey and Phil Sweetland **contact@bamptontrust.org** If you are interested in becoming a Trustee, please reach out to **Mark Wells** on **mark.wells@bamptontrust.org**

[All our emails now are based on this format with a full stop between first and surname before @bamptontrust.org]

1:1 Exercise

Do you have a family member that would benefit from a 1:1 home visit from a fully qualified Exercise Referral Practitioner who specialises in exercise for older adults?

Home visits can help a person develop and maintain a positive approach to ageing by focussing on enhancing mobility, strength and balance.

The benefits of this service to your family member are:

- Retaining mobility
- Maintaining independence in their own home
- Adopting an appropriate daily exercise routine (often armchair based)
- Combating loneliness with a visit from someone who will encourage a positive outlook

My service as a qualified Exercise Referral Practitioner is particularly helpful to continue the benefits of recent physiotherapy or regaining strength after a hospital stay.

One lady who already receives this service says: – "When Pauline comes to my home each week, she motivates me to strengthen muscles in preparation for my hip operation. Her cheery visits leave me feeling so positive."

If you would like to know more about home visits for older adults, and they live within a 10 mile radius of Penrith, then call me for a chat 07788 979640 or email paulineireland@moveitorloseit.co.uk

Lessons from Senegal: Culture, Faith and Connections

With so many divisions across borders today, I've come to appreciate the power of cultural awareness more than ever from my year spent in Senegal. While volunteering there, I didn't just teach English – I learned about hospitality (or 'Teranga,' as the Senegalese proudly shout), faith, and the deep connections that bind people together. It feels especially relevant now, as Ramadan, Lent, and Easter overlap, reminding me of the religious tolerance shown by Senegalese Muslims and Christians. They supported each other through their different practices, displaying a universal sense of humanity and community. Indeed, we are all stronger when we support one another, despite our differences.

One moment that stayed with me happened while my mum came to visit last year. While travelling in the beautiful Sine-Saloum Delta, our tour guide, Papo, who was fasting, took us under his wing for the few days we were there. He not only took us cycling with monkeys, kayaking, and even let me drive his moped, but he also invited us to spend time drinking Attaya (sweet tea) with his friends and share evening meals with them. This hospitality truly showed that kindness is an integral part of Senegalese culture. It not only echoes the spirit of both religions but also reflects the core of what it means to be kind.

As we celebrate International Women's Day, I think back to the incredible cultural celebration at the high school where I worked. The students, mainly girls, represented their ethnic cultures through dance presentations. Ethnic cultures from across Senegal – like Serer, Pulaar, and the local Lebous – were proudly displayed with music, clothing, and dance, a testament to the diversity and cultural respect that make up Senegalese identity. More broadly, I reflect on how women in Senegal bear and represent the culture. Within the home, they prepare traditional dishes passed down through generations – no recipe books needed. In the streets, it's their clothing – the boubous, taille-basses, and mariniés – that showcase Senegalese fabrics and style. Music, dance, and literature are also filled with the contributions of women, so it's no wonder why International Women's Day is so greatly celebrated in Senegal. Perhaps we could all learn a thing or two from their example.

Coming from a non-diverse background in Bampton, I am truly grateful to have had the chance to learn about different cultures through experience and immersion. Different cultures cannot be seen as "other," and the more we learn authentically about them, the more we open our minds. I saw first-hand how perspectives on life can differ entirely from my own yet still be equally valid — and how lasting friendships can form, even when perspectives diverge. It was a lesson in the power of connection beyond language, culture, or nationality. I am incredibly thankful to the Bampton

Trust and the Bampton Endowed Trust for making that year of my life possible and for giving me the opportunity to learn and develop my perspective in a way no book ever could.

Alexa Weymouth

Tinclar's Library

The library will be open every **Monday from 12 noon until 2pm** throughout April and May. On **28**th **April** we shall be holding our AGM starting at **12.30pm**. In case of any queries, please contact Tinclarslibrary@icloud.com

Sue Bletcher, Trustee

Bampton REMOTE cinema

Saturday 12th April: Conclave (PG, 2024, 2 hours)

Yes, we have Conclave for the final film of this season!

Conclave received many awards at the recent BAFTAs, including best picture and outstanding British film. It's a film adaptation of Robert Harris's 2016 novel and follows the attempts of Cardinal Thomas Lawrence (Ralph Fiennes) to organise the election of a successor to the deceased pope, a task which remains one of the world's most ancient and secretive events. Of course, no man is perfect for the job. Still, a leader must be chosen. What sort of leader do we want in today's world?

Supper plus film tickets for Conclave will be on sale from Wednesday 26th March to Wednesday 9th April every morning at our brilliant Bampton Shop and tearoom: tickets are £12 adult; £9 under 16. Politely, please pay for your ticket at the point of receiving it; adult/ U16 is indicated; the vegetarian option column please complete, yes/no. Film only tickets are available on the door on the night at £5 adult; U16 £2. We sincerely apologise that it is cash only.

All our trademark entertainment is available: bar courtesy of the village hall, ice-creams (why not try the new marmalade flavour!) from Abbott Lodge, wonderful cooking, short interval.

Screening starts at **7.30pm** and supper is served, (in the village hall) at **6pm**.

Thank you to all our amazingly talented cooks for the meals we keep enjoying. And thanks to our lovely audience who loyally come along for film nights. You're always sure of a very warm welcome.

For general cinema enquiries please phone 01931 713311 or 07895 354486 Hazel, Mike, Dave, Sue, Anna, Lucinda: Bampton REMOTE Film Committee

Orienteering Events near Bampton in April and May

Border Liners Orienteering Club is putting on two orienteering events locally this spring.

The first is on the fell above Burnbanks village on Sunday 6th April, arrive anytime between 10.00am and 11.30am with the event centre at Drybarrows. The second is on Knipe Scar on Saturday 17th May, arrive anytime between 10.30am and 12.30pm with the event centre at Butterwick.

Both events have courses suitable for everyone from first timers to experienced orienteers, and age classes from under 10s to over 85s.

Everyone is welcome – more details can be found on the club's website (https://borderlinersorienteering.org/) or contact Karen and Dan Parker (DanAndKaren@btinternet.com)

Bampton Valley Stores

With the arrival of British Summer Time from Sunday 30th March we're delighted to say that Bampton Valley Stores will be back to opening from 9am to 2pm, 7 days a week.

A couple of days later we'll be celebrating the first anniversary of the Stores running on its new basis as a partnership between Askham Stores, Bampton Trust and the pub. We've only been closed on Christmas Day, Boxing Day and New Years Day (and for the odd power cut!) since, which is an amazing testimony to the spirit of the volunteers who make it happen. It's always encouraging to hear the positive feedback from so many of you about how friendly and helpful you find the service. Visitors are generally amazed at the good fortune of a small community having an open, thriving shop and cafe in the Valley.

Going forward, the 'commodity' goods in stock are being actively reviewed to match typical local demand (have you tried our Rennison's Eggs?). We're also improving the overall range to meet the 'I've just realised I need something now' moment. While we all do our big shops elsewhere, picking up some favourite items consistently from the Stores will save on petrol and time – and keep your local shop humming.

See you soon!

Bampton Stores Volunteers

PS Do you have friends outside of the Valley who like to pop out for trips on bikes or for a walk etc? Please make sure they know about the Stores as a possible place to drop by, enjoy a coffee and use our facilities, eg the bike hub.

Bampton & District Local History Society

The monthly meetings of the Bampton & District Local History Society (BDLHS) continued with the February meeting receiving a presentation from Sarah Banks on the "Vicars of Askham from 1660 to 1925", which included unexpected and shocking references! In March, Val. Fermer gave an interesting talk on "Economic Migration in the 1800s of Westmorland families". The next meeting of the BDLHS will be held on **Tuesday 1**st **April at 7.30pm** at Bampton Memorial Hall, when Andy Lowe will be making a welcome return with a talk on local architectural features entitled "Wrestlers, Crucks, and Mullions". On **Tuesday 6**th **May**, for the last meeting of the current season, the BDLHS will be making an outdoor visit to Mary's Pillar at Rosgill. Nick and Lizzie Lindwall will outline the history of this unusual feature. PLEASE NOTE that this meeting will start at the earlier time of **6pm**. In view of the limited parking facilities near to this venue, it is suggested that car sharing is implemented, with members and visitors meeting at the Memorial Hall car park at **5.45pm**.

Meetings of the BDLHS are held in Bampton Memorial Hall, and are open to members and visitors. Anyone interested in joining the Society should make contact with the Membership Secretary, Heather Pitt. (01931 719187).

Andrew Yates, Chairman BDLHS

Le groupe français

Le printemps est arrivé, les perce-neige laissant place aux jonquilles et aux crocus qui illuminent la vallée. Nous espérons que le temps plus clément se poursuivra et que nous pourrons tenir nos réunions en extérieur. Il est temps de se remettre à la pétanque! N'hésitez pas à nous rejoindre aux jours et horaires indiqués au dos de la newsletter.

Marion Jones (713555) <u>mjoneskili@gmail.com</u>

Bampton Pilates



Pilates is continuing in Bampton Memorial Hall at **5.30pm and 6.30pm** on **Monday evenings**. Every class has a different focus, and we use different equipment to facilitate improving our strength, mobility and flexibility. All equipment is provided. Please contact Alexis on 07411 902674 or penrithpilates@gmail.com

Mardale Inn Spring Update

As the days get longer and daffodils are blooming in Bampton Valley, it's time to share some exciting news around new menus and upcoming events. Starting with menus, we now offer on **Friday and Saturday lunchtimes** a range of lighter options such as soup and toasties, omelette and flatbread, as well as favourites like our renowned fish and chips.

We're currently trialling a **new takeaway service**. It's available to all but is particularly aimed at helping our hard working local farmers during lambing. Either order online at www.themardaleinn.com/takeaway or call the pub on 719202 on **Mondays to Thursdays** between **5pm and 8pm**. As our takeaways are freshly prepared and home cooked, options may change but will normally include pizza, burger, fish and fries as well as beef and ale stew or risotto. Choices start from £9 a portion.

Finally on the food topic, look out for our new **Spring Menu** available from early April. With more folks out and about, Chef Nick is extending our menu and mixing Mardale favourites alongside some exciting new introductions. We'll continue to use locally sourced ingredients as much as possible for our home cooked food while offering a good range of cost.

There are a lot of events planned for the Mardale over the coming months. Catch up with the latest on what's happening at www.themardaleinn.com/#events, on our Valley Noticeboards or on our Facebook page (www.facebook.com/bvcpinn).

If you're reading this before **Sunday March 30th**, how about a last minute lunch or dinner treat at The Mardale so she can enjoy a glass of fizz on us? Book online at www.themardaleinn.com/eat or call us up on 719202 and mention that it's for mum. Later that day at **8pm**, we'll be hosting our final Winter Pub Quiz. Pop along then for another fun evening hosted by Lee.

On Saturday April 12th at 2.30pm we're delighted to be hosting a talk by the renowned Alfred Wainwright archivist Chris Butterfield. Chris will share history behind the Coast to Coast path (which runs close to the pub) as well as other insights into Wainwright's life. Please note that this is a special ticketed event. More details can be found and tickets can be purchased on Chris' website at https://www.alfredwainwright.co.uk/

On Easter Bank Holiday Monday April 21st (and all Bank Holiday Mondays during 2025) we'll be open from noon serving our lunchtime menu.

Quickly following on **Sunday April 27**th we'll be hosting Sam Heselmann for our second 'Spring Sunday Music'. Join us around **3.30pm** for a relaxed afternoon and sing-song ahead of the new week – lunch and dinner are available as normal.

The **BIG EVENT** is on **Bank Holiday Monday May 5th** from noon — we'll be hosting a special **VE Day** celebration at The Mardale. Come and enjoy the nation's and The Mardale's favourite, a special fish & chips, for lunch. Take yourself back to war time evenings by then joining in the 'Beetle Drive' in the pub at **2.30pm**. Look out for more details on Noticeboard etc before then.

Finally, do you know anyone who would like to join The Mardale team by serving breakfasts and doing some housework on the weekends? We have approximately 16 hours available and pay well. You will be working in a unique, friendly community business. Please get in touch with us at housekeeping@themardaleinn.com or call the pub on 719202.

The Mardale Inn & BVCP Team

Family and house history

Do you want to know more about your local ancestors or the history of your home? Come along to the village shop to find out more. We will be there on 7th and 14th April from 10.30am.

Sue, Lizzie & Ann

News from the RSPB at Wild Haweswater

Hi Bampton newsletter readers,

I'm Annabel, the RSPB's People and Partnerships Manager at Wild Haweswater, with another update from the RSPB's work at the site, in partnership with our landlord United Utilities.

Spring is here! The migrant birds arrive back to Naddle Forest from their winters spent in Africa. Pied Flycatchers and Redstarts are the jewels in our crown, but no less wonderful are the Cuckoos, Blackcaps, Garden Warblers, Willow Warblers, Chiffchaffs, Whitethroats and more that perform their daily chorus across Wild Haweswater's rainforest and woodland. Up on the fell, the Ring Ouzels also return alongside Wheatears, joining the singing Skylarks and Meadow Pipits.

This orchestra of birds means our Wardens are out early through spring and into early summer, doing breeding bird surveys to monitor their numbers across the site. Warden Spike is celebrating his 25th anniversary as Warden here on 1st April and his point counts (where he visits the same mapped points around the site each year, to count the number of singing males he hears) is one of the longest running counts by the same person of its kind.

April also brings the re-opening of our Badger Hide for the season, which is available to book Tuesdays - Saturdays, through to October. Why not join us on an upcoming event too!

- Saturday 12th April Women-only map reading and navigation on Bampton Common (10am-3pm)
- Sunday 13th April Forest Bathing under the full pink moon in Naddle Forest (6-9pm)
- Sunday 4th May Dawn Chorus Day in Naddle Forest (5-7.30am)
- Thursday 15th May Not quite the Dawn Chorus in Naddle Forest (7-9.30am)



For more information on our work and events, or to get in touch, visit www.wildhaweswater.co.uk. If you're on social media, don't forget to follow us @Wildhaweswater on Facebook, X and Instagram. See you next time!

Annabel

Bampton Community First Responder Team

If you think you'd like to join the team and help provide essential emergency cover for the local community please feel free to get in contact with me for an informal chat or look at the NWAS CFR page https://www.nwascfr.com

All applications are submitted through the web page and are confidential.

If you feel unwell and think it is a medical emergency DIAL 999 or 112 and ask for AMBULANCE. Any on call CFR's will then be tasked by Ambulance control to attend if appropriate. CFR's will not be tasked to attend all 999 calls but will be asked to attend the following type of emergencies: abdominal pain, severe allergic reaction, breathing problems, fitting, diabetic emergency, chest pain, stroke, loss of consciousness, collapse, cardiac arrest, respiratory arrest, some trauma. We will not normally be tasked to any incident involving children under 12.

Christine Gillespie, Bampton CFR Team 07771934996 christinehillski@gmail.com

Outreach Post Office at Bampton Village Hall PLEASE NOTE THE CHANGE OF OPENING TIME

From Tuesday 1st April 2025 the new opening time will be 12.00 – 1.30pm.

Most postal services continue to be available from this mobile unit.

The local bus

A warm welcome awaits you on our friendly, weekly Fellrunner Thursday bus service. The bus will go down Rosgill Hill at 10.10am, then travel via Bampton Grange (10.18am) to Burnbanks (10.25am) and leave Bampton at 10.34am to arrive (via Morrisons) at Penrith Bus Station at 11.05am. The return bus will leave Penrith Bus Station at 1.45pm to arrive back in Bampton at 2.16pm, Burnbanks at 2.25pm and Rosgill at 2.40pm (subject to passenger requirements). Bus passes can be used and children under 16 years travel free.

Bampton Village Website www.bamptonlakedistrict.org.uk

Please send any updates for the website to Chris Cant on chris@phdcc.com or 713240. Any new photos very welcome.

PLEASE NOTE EARLIER DEADLINE FOR FUTURE ISSUES WILL BE THE 18th OF THE MONTH i.e. SUNDAY 18th MAY NEXT TIME.

Please send all items to:

Heather Pitt (Tel no: 01931 719187) <u>pathfinders2728@gmail.com</u> or Bridget Kelly (Tel no: 01931 716822) <u>bridgetkelly1010@gmail.com</u>

PARISH DIARY (Note MH = Memorial Hall)

APRIL

Tu 1 st	BDLHS, MH, 7.30pm. Talk by Andy Lowe
We 2 nd	French Group, Small Hall, 2-3pm
Th 3 rd	Bell Ringing practice, from 2pm
Su 6 th	Holy Communion, 9.30am
	Orienteering Event, Drybarrows, arrive between 10-11.30 am
Mo 7 th	Family & House history, Village Shop, from 10.30am
	Tinclar's Library, Church Hall, 12-2pm
	Pilates, MH, 5.30pm and 6.30pm
Th 10 th	Bell Ringing practice, from 2pm
Sa 12 th	Talk by Chris Butterfield, Alfred Wainwright archivist,
	2.30pm, Mardale Inn
	Bampton Cinema, MH, "Conclave". Doors open 7pm
Su 13 th	'Café Church', Church Hall, 10am, Fellowship Gathering
Mo 14 th	Family & House history, Village Shop, from 10.30am
	Tinclar's Library, Church Hall, 12-2pm
	Pilates, MH, 5.30pm and 6.30pm
Tu 15 th	Annual Public Meeting of Bampton PCC, Church Hall, 7pm

We 16 th Su 20th Mo 21 st Th 24 th Su 27th Mo 28 th We 30 th	French Group, Small Hall, 2-3pm Easter Day: Holy Communion, 9.30am Tinclar's Library, Church Hall, 12-2pm Pilates, MH, 5.30pm and 6.30pm Bell Ringing practice, from 2pm Holy Communion, 9.30am Sam Heselmann, 'Spring Sunday Music', Mardale Inn, 3.30pm Tinclar's Library, Church Hall, 12-2pm. AGM at 12.30pm Pilates, MH, 5.30pm and 6.30pm French Group, Small Hall, 2-3pm
MAY	
Th 1 st Su 4 th Mo 5 th	Bell Ringing practice, from 2pm Holy Communion, 9.30am VE Day celebration, Mardale Inn, 12 noon, followed by 'Beetle Drive' at 2.30pm. Tinclar's Library, Church Hall, 12-2pm Pilates, MH, 5.30pm and 6.30pm
Tu 6 th	BDLHS, Visit, 6pm. Meet at MH car park 5.45pm for car-
Th 8 th Su 11th Mo 12 th	sharing Bell Ringing practice, from 2pm 'Café Church', Church Hall, 10am , Fellowship Gathering Tinclar's Library, Church Hall, 12-2pm Pilates, MH, 5.30pm and 6.30pm
We 14 th	French Group, Small Hall, 2-3pm
Th 15 th Sa 17 th	Bell Ringing practice, from 2pm Orienteering Event, Butterwick, arrive between 10.30am- 12.30pm
Su 18 th	The service today will be Holy Communion, 11am at St. Peter's, Askham.
Mo 19 th	Tinclar's Library, Church Hall, 12-2pm Pilates, MH, 5.30pm and 6.30pm
Th 22 nd Su 25th Mo 26 th	Bell Ringing practice, from 2pm Holy Communion, 9.30am Tinclar's Library, Church Hall, 12-2pm Pilates, MH, 5.30pm and 6.30pmS
We 28 th Th 29 th	French Group, Small Hall, 2-3pm Bell Ringing practice, from 2pm